
 
 
 
 MT. DIABLO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD 
 RESOLUTION 22/23-61 

RESOLUTION FOR AUTHORIZATION TO AWARD SUMMER CONTRACTS 

 
 

WHEREAS, timely award of various contracts is required to permit critical summer work, 
and 

 

WHEREAS, the current schedule of school board meetings will result in delays in 
awarding bids or purchase orders, and 

 

WHEREAS, the completion of planned work is essential to fulfilling the commitments of 
the Maintenance and Operations Department to allow for the completion of essential 
major maintenance projects and the procurement of essential goods and services; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Governing Board of the 
Mt. Diablo Unified School District delegates its authority to the Superintendent and/or his 
designee, to make such awards pursuant to Section 17604 of the California Education 
Code from the period from June 28, 2023, to August 18, 2023. However, no contract made 
pursuant to the delegation and authorization shall be valid or constitute an enforceable 
obligation against the District unless and until the same shall have been approved or 
ratified by the governing board, the approval or ratification to be evidenced by a motion 
of the board duly passed and adopted. 

 

 
 
 
 
AYES:          NOES:           ABSENCES:           ABSTENTIONS: 
 

 
 
 

      

Keisha Nzewi, Board President   Erin McFerrin, Board Vice President 



      

Cherise Khaund, Board Member   Debra Mason, Board Member 

      

Linda Mayo, Board Member   Dr. Adam Clark, Superintendent 

  
  

 
Resolution 22/23-61 

Adopted at the meeting of the MDUSD Governing Board of Education on 6/28/2023 
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